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Notice of Disposal and Invitation for Expressions of Interest:                 

Electric Tramcar Halle an der Saale (HAVAG) Tramways No. 902 
 

    

As the result of a collections review, the National Tramway Museum (Tramway Museum Society) is 

seeking to dispose of Halle an der Saale (HAVAG) tramcar No. 902 - a single deck; all-

enclosed bogie electric tramcar, built in 1969. 
 

Timeline of Halle 902: 

• 1969 – 2005: Operational on original tramway (Halle, Germany) 

• 2005 – 2007: Imported to the UK and operational at Crich Tramway Village. 

• 2007 – May 2018: Withdrawn from operation and on static display at Crich. 

• May 2018 – 2022: Stored at Rigby Road depot, Blackpool. 

• 2022 – present: Returned to Crich and placed in off-site storage nearby. 
 

Our aim is for Halle 902 to remain in the public sector if possible, and we are inviting expressions 

of interest from organisations who would be interested in acquiring this vehicle. Museums, heritage 

organisations and transport organisations intending to offer public access to the vehicle will be 

prioritised in the first instance, but all expressions of interest for any use will be considered. Halle 

902 is being offered free of charge. However, all removal and transport costs will be the 
responsibility of the acquiring organisation.  
 

Closing date for expressions of interest: 10 October 2025. For further information, photographs, 

and a detailed description of the history and condition of the vehicle, please contact: 
 

Kate Watts, Curator:   Email: kate.watts@tramway.co.uk    Tel. 01773 854338 
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